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Committee: Public Works, Environmental Services & Facilities
Date: February 18, 2020

Department: Fire

Topic: MTO calls

Purpose: To update Committee on 2019 MTO calls

Background: When the fire department responds to an emergency on a 400 series
highway, we invoice the MTO for our services. If emergency services are performed, the
MTO will compensate the Municipality at a rate of $485.00 (increased from $477.00 Nov
2019) per vehicle/hour for up to 3 vehicles unless the incident circumstances require
more.

When submitting a claim to the MTO; all services performed, supplies used and fire
apparatus purpose must be documented in detail. Only the apparatus that perform a
service qualify for payment. In the event that more than one fire department responds to
the same incident, only the host department can file a claim with the MTO. Upon
payment, the Municipality will then distribute the funds as appropriate.

Services eligible for payment include; vehicle extrication, fire extinguishment and spill
containment. Rendering First Aid, directing traffic and no services rendered calls, i.e. a
vehicle in the ditch with no injuries are examples of responses that do not qualify for
payment.
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